
ICAS Dramas
On Tuesday, three students attempted to do the ICAS writing, unfortunately the 
lockdown browser app would not install on our system and the students were forced to
wait while we tried to sort the system out to no avail. Thanks to Zoe, Jack and George
for their patience and our talks on the binary number system and the hexadecimal 
system whilst we waited. Thankfully the issue was resolved and  the students managed 
to complete their tests on Friday. We have further tests in the weeks ahead and they
do not require the lockdown browser so they should be all good.

House Athletics
Congratulations to all the students who took part in the Grade 4-6 House Athletics
on Wednesday and the Prep to Grade 2 students who took part in their event on 
Thursday. The students were fantastic and did a wonderful job competing but 
also supporting each other.  The results have been announced at the assembly 
today and these will be shared with you in the newsletter next week. Thanks to
Mrs Matthews who organised both events and the teachers, staff and volunteers 
who supported Michelle for the days to run smoothly.

Lots of Photos
In today’s newsletter you will find lots of photos of the Olympics Day and because there are so many for
the House Athletics it was difficult to fit them in so they will appear in next weeks issue.

School Review
As you are aware our School Review will take place in Term 1 2025 and we are looking at 
different events to involve the school community in this important process. If you have 
any ideas that you would like to share please feel free to contact me at school. This 
process is very important in establishing our direction and goals for the next four years
and we would love to have everyone involved.

Parent Opinion Survey
As you are aware our school is conducting the annual Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey
offered by the Department of Education and is seeking your feedback. 
The survey is designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of 
families’ perceptions of school climate, student behaviour, and student 
engagement. The survey is optional, but we encourage and appreciate your 
participation. Our school will use the survey results to assist in identifying areas
for improvement and professional development needs in the school, to target 
school planning and improvement strategies. 
The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey will be open online from  
Monday 29 July to Friday 30 August 2024. All families are invited to participate in
the survey. Copy and paste the following text into your browser. This link will take you directly to the
survey. https://www.orima.com.au/parent

Have a great week

Andrew
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Pathway to Learning
Wednesdays 2:30pm - 3:30pm

On Tuesday ten children: Georgia, Macey, Otis, Winnston,
Rhyder, Caleb, Lachlan, Elody, Jack C and Mia C presented

their speech to all the Grade 5/6s. They could choose any topic
they liked. The teachers and students voted for their favourite
speech and it was unanimous. A big congratulations to Otis and

Rhyder who will be representing our school in the Rotary
Speech Competition on Wednesday 14th August at MECS. Otis
spoke about “Mysteries of the Deep” and Rhyder, “Alternative

Energy Sources”. Well done to all of you and best of luck to
Otis and Rhyder for the next round.

Book Week Dress Up on Fri 16th Aug.
Come as your favourite book

character, author or illustrator.
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Tickets for our production, “Imagination
with a Twist” are now available.

Please scan the QR code to open the
booking page

or click on the link
https://www.eticks.com.au/whats-on/328-lilydale-primary-school-

presents-imagination-with-a-twist/bookings

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eticks.com.au%2Fwhats-on%2F328-lilydale-primary-school-presents-imagination-with-a-twist%2Fbookings&data=05%7C02%7CTania.DelBiondo%40education.vic.gov.au%7C415f16cbfa12408a9eb708dcac6997d4%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638574816719514445%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=oIAYwGWqMS9jLRQApMbjT81hRwqE3bVzSxVBMOyfzBA%3D&reserved=0


333 Main St Lilydale
lilydalemeats@gmail.com

tel:9738 7555 
mob: 0408 032 360

School Production
tickets are now on sale

Parent Opinion Survey
due Fri 30 Aug

Book Week Dress Up 
       Fri 16th Aug

Lilydale Primary School staff are on duty before school from 8.45am and after
school until 3.45pm. Outside these times students will be unsupervised in the

playground. If your child needs to arrive before this time in the morning or after
the time in the afternoon please contact Extend at lilydale@extend.com.au to

arrange for your child to attend before or after school care.

2024 TERM DATES
Term 2 April 15 - June 28
Term 3 July 15 - Sept 20
Term 4 Oct 7 - Dec 20

CURRICULUM DAYS 2024

Monday 19th August
Monday 4th November
Monday 25th November

TERM 3 2024
                                 
August

Mon 12th         Gymnastics Gr 3-6

Wed 14th         Pathway to Learning

Fri 16th             Book Week Dress Up Day

Mon 19th         Curriculum Day

Wed 21st         Pathway to Learning

Thurs 22nd     Bike Ed Gr 3 - 6

Fri 23rd            Whole School Dress Rehearsal 

Tues 27th        School Production ‘Imagination With a Twist’

Wed 28th        District Athletics at Morrison Reserve

Fri 30th            Father’s Day Stall

Sept

Wed 4-6           Gr 5/6 Ballarat Camp

Wed 11-13      Gr 3/4 Candlebark Farm Camp

           

FRIDAY LUNCH
ORDERS

Lunch Orders are available 

on Friday's 

Ordering cut off time is:

2pm for Daily Specials
9pm for ALL ORDERS

the Thursday prior
Place your order via the 

Flexischools App

Lilydale Primary School
School Number 0876
63-65 Castella St, Lilydale
Tel:         9735 1642
Email:    lilydale.ps@education.vic.gov.au
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